-

NOTARY PUBLIC

TELS.

HAIG J. MINASIAN
' LAWYER
318 ESSEX STREET
LAWRENCE, MASSACHUSETTS

July 31, 1958

Armenian Prelacy
314 East 35th Street
New York, New York

Dear Sir:

I have been requested by the Trustees of the Armenian
Holy Cross Church at Lawrence, Massachusetts to make a deed
conveying the realty to you.

Accordingly, would you kindly notify me as to the

exact name in which you desire title to the above property
to be conveyed.

Yours very trul

Hai g\, dia

HIM:mp

Orrice MURDOCK 2.-3560
REs. MURDOCK 2.0038



September 6, 1972

Reverend Vartan Avakian
President of Parish Council
Holy Cross Armenian Church v
Sh East Haverhill Street
Lavrence, Massachusetts 01841

Dear Reverend Vartan:

On Thursday, October 5, Mr, Jack Antreassien, Executive Director of the Diocese,
will visit your parish on behalf of the Diocesan Council and our Office, as part of
his tour of our entire Diocese,

He will spend all day in your parish, discussing parish and Diocesan matters
with you and your parish council, as well as with representatives of your ladies’
organizations,

It is our expectation that you will arrange to spend some time with him so that
& profitable exchange may be effected. A meeting, preferably in the afternoon,
ghould alsoc be get up with representatives of the ladies' group. The evening should
be reserved for a meeting with the parish council, and the Diocesan delegates.

Along with matters of general concern, Mr., Antreassien will communicste one of

our most urgent preoccupations -- action on our youth program in your parish, For
this it will be important to have available one or two, or even a group of your young
people who are or have been active in ACYOA,

We are hopeful that this visit will de extremsly useful, both to your parish and
certainly to us.

Preyerfully,

Archbishop Torkom Manocogian
//’ Primate

ce: NMr, Paul Bogosian



Thae tasvezend VYartas Awakias

Peastor

fresideant of thoe Parish Council
#oly Cross dArmonian Cxursh
54 Kast Hawerikill Strset

.avrengs.

RErsachusatey 21841

Dear Father Varban:

e hawe, c¢f course, loug singe raviewsd Rie gi?arg,oi
youor pariszsh assambly and alresady respondesd to than formally.

#a wish at this time te make spwecial avte of tds

elagtion
assambly
pieasare
the Boly

Tha

for the parish priast that tookx plass at the

in respoass o ouy Directive, and oxprass our
at the confirmaticn of your tenure as pastor of
Cress Armsaian Charehn,

vote can caly be Lintezpreted as an expresaion

of counfidenes in your lesdarelipy and as an issplration an
will Lo sarve our Charcix and psoyple to Lthe graatent exteant
of your capacitias, ’

e cenxitd'geu and pray foxr Ged's continuing Slessinga,

Praverfally,

Arebbishop Torkem Mamsogian

Primats
,§¥§ftn'
et¢: #Hr. Sahag Sehagian
Lhaliraan

Payriszsn Cosacil
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Octobar 22, 1973

Mx. Bedros Babigian

Holy Cross Armenian Church

54 East Haverhill Streat
Lawrence, Massachusetts 01841

- Dear Mr. Babigian:

We are most pleased to present to you the St. Vartan
Medal, as a token of deep appreciestion and acknow-
ledgement, and with warm wishes and prayers forx God's
blessings, in recognition of the outstanding sexvice

and devotion rendared to the Diocese of ths Armeanian
Church of America, both in the parish and in the community
as a whole. :

The St. Vartan Medal is presented proudly, on behalf of
the Dioccesan Council and of our church communities every-
where, on the occasion of the recognition accorded to you
in your parish on October 28, 197).

May the Lord bless you always for your service to His
Church.

‘ ?ray-rmx.y‘,

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian
Primate

vb



January 7, 1974

Mr. Sahag Sahagian
Chairman, Parish Council
Holy Cross Armenian Church
6 Quadrant Road

Salem, Massachusetts 01970

Dear Mr. Sahagian:

We are pleased to inform you officially of our appoint-
ment of the Very Reverend Vazken Keshishian as pastor
of the Holy Cross Church of Lawrence, Massachusetts.
Pathaer Vazken himself is looking forward to service in
your parish, as soon as final arrangements can be made
and agreed upon. '

We ask that you communicate with Father Vazken at the
earliest opportunity, and arrange for a weekday visit

and meeting with your council at which time a final under-
. standing can be arrived at, based on the general conditions
we have already discussed, and a date set for the commence-
mant of his service ia your parish.

Please present all details of your arrangements to us
for confirmation.

Prayerfully,

Archbishokaorkom Manoogian
Prinatg

¢c: Pather Vazken Keshishian
ATM/vb *



Very Reverend Vazken Kashishian
Pastor

Holy Cross Armenian Church

54 East Haverhill Street
Lawrenca, Massachusetts 01841

Dear Father Vazken:

It has been some time since our parishes made group
pilgrimages to St. Vartan Cathedral, and it is our hope
that we may be able to reinstitute this practice on a
regular basis. These pilgrimages proved to be a wonderful
experience in the past, with valuable benefits, not only
to the Cathedral, but to the participating parish.

We have programs that we can offer as supplements to
worship in the Cathedral. It would make us happy if you
could organize a group pilgrimage to St. Vartan Cathedral
in your parish during 1974-75. We would want you, of
course, to celebrate the Divine Liturgy.

Please give this your earliest consideration and confirm
the date since we would like to announce it and make:
preparations for a noontime meal and a brief program for
the day.

Let us haar from you at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

Rev. Mampre Kouzoulan
Canon Sacrist

¢cc: Mr. Charles Xochakian
Council Chairman

vb



December 2, 1974

Very Rev. Vazken Keshishian, President
New England ACYOA Conmittee

54 East Haverhill Street

Lawrence, Massachusetts 01841

Dear Father Vasken:

We read the November 20 fssue of NOW, published by the ACYOA N.E. District
Comnittee, with considarable interest, happy that such a regular publica-
tion is being undertaken, and aware of its great potential value.

We wish to make two observations.

In looking over the Bulletin Board of coming events, we noted that every
{tem was a2 dance. We realize the {mportance of such social activities,
but feel, nevertheless, that some balance must be {ntroduced to our youth
programs. HNo spiritual, no cultural programs at all? We direct your
attention to this, and hope that at least a2 small measurs of reorientation
will be effected and that our youth will plan, and their publication
ref}e;:t, programs of relfigious and cultural content, together with the
soctal.

The second observation relates to the inclusion of the item on Armenian
dissidents, which seemed to us out of place in such a publication. Nothing
political should appear in our publications. There is an entire world that
can occupy our atteation in religfous, cultural and even social concerns,

- s0 long as they are divorced from strictly political and controversial
considerations.

Prayerfully,

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian
Primate

cg: Rev. Hersess Jebejian
v



March 7. Y977

ne Yery hﬁVﬁrEﬁd Fatner Vazien seshishfan
astor, Holy Cross Armepian Church
4 East nav&rw!%! Strest

awrence, HMassachusetts 31841

£

Dear Father Vazlen:

e are hapby to Inform vou that we have niven Father Garabeg
tachakfan tne responsibility of organizing a Deacons’ Training
Progras for our Cnurches in the Hew England region.

It nas long been our wish t¢ inftiate such a program on tne
Jiocesan level, ané we foel qratified that we can make a beolnaiag
npd. 1t is our intention to make comparable apnointments for the
other regions in our Diccese, hopefully sometime in the near fulure.

After saving met with the Central Council of the Association
of ihe Arsenian €*urc: Choirs, we have assinoned Faiker Garabed to
also organfze workshops for the choirs in tne region.

se have authorized nim to communicate witn vou directly, and
apprise you of his plans. ¥e know that he will bLe accorded every
cooperation in this most fmportant and urgent task.

In both these prograss, Father CGarabed will serve as liaison
witn the P 1r‘at~:~.

Praverfully,

Archbishan Torkom Manococian
Primate
ce. Parish Zouncil Chairman
Father Darabed Hochakian
M, Raffi Yeohiavan, Cnairman of
Cholr Central Council



November 14, 1978

The Very Reverend Father Vazken Keshishian
Pastor and President of the Parish Counctl
54 East Haverhil]l Street

Lawrence, Massachusetts 01841

Dear Father Vazken:

We are pleased to inform you and your Parish Council that
the Diocesan Council and the Diocesan Board of Trustees have
approved the renovations and expansfons to be made to the Holy
Cross Armenian Apostolic Church at 54 East Haverhill Street,
Lawrence, Massachusetts 01841, at a cost of $221,805.00, as
presented to and approved by the Parish Assembly of the Holy
Cross Ammenian Church of Lawrence, Massachusetts, held on
October 16, 1978,

Prayerfully,
- r
é%%?' f”h?dﬂv4“:?‘CL1\

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian
Primate

c.c. Parish Council Chairman
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HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH OF GREATER LAWRENCE

54 E. HAVERHILL STREET, LAWRENCE, MASSACHUSETTS 01841 — 683-9942

THE VERY REV. VAZKEN KESHISHIAN ' Janua/zy 2, 1979
Rector

His Emdinence,

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate
Diocese of the Amenian Church of Amerdica
630 Second Avenue

New York, New York 10016

Your Eminence:

We, the Parish Council and Parisnioners of the Holy Cross Church,
Lawrence, Mass, are proud o Learn that owr Hayr Seorp, Very Rev.
Vazken Keshishian has been appointed the Vicar of Canada., His ex-
emplary qualities of Leadenship deserves the position and we wish
him the highest degrree of success in his gornthcoming endeavors.,

However, we are saddened and disappointed by this development be-
cause it has become a reality with such short notice, Our Parish

is on the threshold of an expanded building program with ground-
breaking plans scheduled for early spring, and <n ornder fo fulfill
this enormous tfask with proper kick-off acitivites and pledge drives,
eur church 45 now placed in a burdensome position. Up to the pre-
sent time our church has been in a ready position because, fon the
past give years, Hayr Soonp's Leadership and guidance has sought out
the pardish to bring forth those people with theinr capabilities and
potential contributions. '

The progress and activities in our church have quadrupled since he
has been our Pastor; and with that we have attempied tfo be a model
parish in the eyes of the Diocese. We have strnived to uphold the
decisions and directives of owr beloved Primate, have met all of our
ginancial obligations and by continued growth are typifying a truly
dedicated Armenian Church within the gramework of the Diocese.

Our disappointment is that we will be restricted in ouwr progress and
be without a Leader perhaps indefinitely. Therefore, we request His
Eminence to help alleviate this "critical sdtuation" perhaps by a
stay of Hayn Soorp's appointment, in order, Lo complete our ensuing
construction, on by designating a replacement with the same dedicated
spindt and administrative qualities of our beloved Hayr Soorp.

Yours sdipqerely,

Howy AZonian, Ch.
Parish Council

HA /%
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January 33 1979

Mr, Harry Azarian, Chairman

Parish Council

Holy Cross Armenian Apostolic Church
S E. Haverhill Street

Lawrence, Mass. 01841

Dear Chairman Azarian,

On behalf of the Choir of Holy Cross Church, I would
like to express our feelings regarding the departure of
Hayr Soorp Keshishian,

Through Hayr Soorp's leadership and devotion all
aspects of church life have improved at Holy Cross e.gj
enlarged attendance, spiritual awareness and increased
financial support.

The construction of our cultural center is at a
point which requires Hayr Soorp'!'s unique leadership to
reach completion., Therefore we respectfully request that
he be allowed to remain with us.

Sincerely,
Holy Cross Choir

Grace S. Antoian
Chairman
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HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH OF GREATER LAWRENCE

54 E. HAVERHILL STREET, LAWRENCE, MASSACHUSETTS 01841 — 683-9942

THE VERY REV. VAZKEN KESHISHIAN . June 22, 1979
Rector ’

His Eminence,

Arnchbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate
Diocese of the Awmenian Church of America
630 Second Avenue

New Yonk, New York 10016

Dean Sunpazan Hay&i

The Parnish Council of the Holy Cross Church, Lawrence, Mass. requests a
ne-evaluation of its' assessments schedule grom the Diocese. Since
January 1979, ouwr parish has been without a pastor and is at this moment
in the midst of an extensive building program. Without a pastoral Leader,
our parish is suffering grom Low attendance and with it a decrease in funds
necessarny to operate the church., Our flnancial position 4s threatened now
with the difgiculty in procuring pledges for a $200,000 plus fund-drive.
This 48 an enommous task but we are committed and must continue our pLans.

Secondly, we wish to point out that our sistern parishes Haverhill and

Chelms ford nespectively are paying Less assessments yet, their memberships
ete. are very proportionate to ouwns. We rnealize Haverhifl had no pastor fon
a centain period and Chelmsford was Lnvolved in the building of a new church;
accondingly, tawrence 4is now confronted with this double situation and we
geel our assessments should be neadjusted.

Please accept ouwr thanks in consideration of this request.

Sincenely youns,
HaniZXAz n,

Trneas. Parnish Council Ch. Parish Council

HA/n

i 6Dl
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HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH OF GREATER LAWRENCE

THE VERY REV. VAZKEN KESHISHIAN
Rector

August 17, 1979

Rt. Rev. Vazken Keshishian, Vican of Canada
Holy Tninity Ammenian Church

14 Woodlawn Avenue, West

Toronto, Ontarnio, Canada M4V 1G7

Dean Hayrn Soonp:

The Panish Council and Parishioners o the Holy Cross
AMmendian Church, Lawnence, Mass., cordially invite you
to be present with us on the day of our "Grand Fund-
Raising Banquet" on Sunday, September 23, 1979. 1t will
be the §inst gathering of all our community since the be-
ginning of the $300,000 expansion projfect of our facili-
ties, and it 4is our desirne to have your honored presence
with us on this histornic day.

The egfort and Leadership extended by you on this task
has now become a reality and we will be proud and hononred
to be able to share it with you.

Most sincerely,

Ha/u‘:;')Az lan,
Ch. Parish Council

HA/n
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HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH OF GREATER LAWRENCE

54 E. HAVERHILL STREET, LAWRENCE, MASSACHUSETTS 01841 — 683-9942

THE VERY REV. VAZKEN KESHISHIAN
Rector October 19, 1979

His Eminence,

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate
Diocese of the Armenian Church

630 Second Avenue

New York, New York

Dear Surpazan Hayr:

The Parish Council of the Holy Cross Church, Lawrence,
Mass., submits this letter for your consideration in
the appointment of a pastor to our church.

In this regard, we have been in frequent communication
with Rev. Fr. Terenig Kondralyan and can say that the
Tfeelings and desire for Der Hayr to come to Lawrence

is mutual. Our parish feels that he can serve our
church diligently, and he in turn asserts that he would
strive to enhance our church's progress, especially, at
this critical time of our expansion.

We are most anxious for Rev. Fr. Terenig to come to
Lawrence, and we pray that our beloved Primate shall
consider our request for such a transfer to our parish.

Sincerely,

"Goldie Ozo an, Haésy AgArian,

Sec. Parish Counecil Ch. Parish Council



March 12, 1980

Mr. Harry Azarian

Chatrman of the Parish Council
Holy Cross Armenian Church

54 East Haverhill Street
Lawrence, Massachusetts 01841

Dear Mr. Azarian:

We are pleased to inform you and the parish council of the Holy
Cross Armenian Church of Lawrence, Massachusetts, that the Diocesan
Council and the Diocesan Board of Trustees have approved the purchase
of a new parish house located at 42 East Haverhill Street, Lawrence,
Massachusetts - two lots from the Church and which gives access from
front and rear streets - located over 18,000 sq. feet lot, at a pur-
chase price of $63,000 (sixty-three thousand dollars).

Prayerful]y,

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian
Primate



Maf‘ch 3]’ ]980

Mr. Harry Azarian

Chajrman of the Parish Council E )

Holy Cross Armenian Church L
54 East Haverhil) Street o
Lawrence, Massachusetts 01841

At

Dear Mr. Aza#ian: “wa‘*%ah“

Thank you for your letter of March 17, 1980, and for the thrée =
enclosures therein. We have read them with the most careful atten-
tion and wish to assure you that the matter will be resolved at the
proper time in accordance with the hferarchical structures of our
Churczha?d in the best interests of your parish and of the Diocese
as a whole.

In this season of the Resurrection of Our Lord, we pray that
He grant you the blessings of His grace and wisdom.

Prayerfully,

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian
Primate



June 9, 1980

Mr. Harry Azarian

Chairman of the Parish Council
Holy Cross Armenian Church

54 East Haverhill Street
Lawrence, Massachusetts 01841

Dear Mr. Azarian:

His Eminence Archbishop Torkom Manoogian has requested me to
send you the enclosed check No0.1292 in the amount of $100.00 (one
hundred dollars) as a donation to the Holy Cross Armenian Church
in Lawrence, Massachusetts.

Yours sincerely,

Sylvia Terzibashian
Secretary to the Primate

Enclosure
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HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH OF GREATER LAWRENCE

54 E. HAVERHILL STREET, LAWRENCE, MASSACHUSETTS 01841 — 683-9942

THE VERY REV. VAZKEN KESHISHIAN

Rector June 11, 1980

His Eminence, '

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate
Diocese Of The Armenian Church of America
630 Second Avenue

New York, New York 10016

Dear Surpazan Hayr:

The Parish Council of the Holy Cross Armenian Church, Lawrence, Mass.
submits this letter to His Eminence for the consideration of Rev. Fr.
Yeprem Kelegian as Pastor of our parish. Fr. Yeprem Kelegian has on
several occasions served our church as a visiting priest and we feel
that he can help our community to achieve the goals set forth from
our building programs, as well as guide us in our efforts from within
the organizations of the church.

Fr. Yeprem has diligently served our needs and we as the parish
council would pledge our utmost support to assist him with the duties
and obligation of our parish. We request our Primate to consider this
appointment and pray that this may become an equitable relationship
for all involved.

Harry
Ch. Par1sh Council

HA/RVA



April 6, 1982

The Rey. Fr. Baret Yertzian
Pastor, tHoly Cross Armenian Church
54 Fast Haverhill Sirest

Lawrence, Mass. D1&41

Dear Father Baret:

The annual Parish Report Review Committee has reviewed the report
submitted by Holy Cross Armenian Church and wishes to advise the
following:

1. Page 4 of the Diocesan Anmual Report does not contain signatures
of the Parish [fficers.

2. The Parish Council report does not contain signatures of the
President and other officers. :

3. There is no completed Clergy Stipend report (page 13) submitted
with detail of the Stipend and benefits recieved.

He await your prompt response in this matter.

Sinceraly yours,

Frank Avakian Stoneson

¢c. Parish Council Chairman



April 29, 1983

The Véryiﬁeverend Father Baret Yéretzian
Pastor, Holy Cross Armenian Church
54 East Haverhill Street
Lawrence, Massachusetts 01841
Dear Father Baret: 7

His Eminence Archbishop Torkom Manoogian asked me to send you
the enclosed form "Deacon's Guide - for examination®. '

Yours respectfully,

Sylvia Terzibashian
Secretary to the Primate

Enclosure
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HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN Aposz’o"" «HURCH OF GREATER LAWRENCE

54 E. HAVERHILL STREET, LAWRENCE MASSACHUSETTS 01841 — 683-9942

The Very Rev. Baret Yeretzian
Pastor

August 30, 1983

His Grace Archbishop Torkom Manoogian
Primate of the Diocese of the Armenian Church
630 Second Avenue

New York, New York 16016

Dear Surpazan:

On the eve of September 18, 1983, | am planning to leave for Europe for
approximately three weeks for my vacation. | will also probably go to the
Middle East.

According to our guide lines | am informing Your Grace about the time of my
vacation. | have also informed our Parish Council about my vacation plans.

Sincerely,

I
Very Rev. Baret Yeretzian
Pastor
Y:t
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HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN APOSTOL
54 E. HAVERMILL STREET, LAWRENCE, még;cuusms 01841 — 683-9942

The Very Rev. Baret Yeretzian
Pastor

July 28, 1983

His Grace Archbishop Torkom Manoogian
Primate and President of the Diocesan Council
Diocese of the Armenian Church

630 Second Avenue

New York, New York 10016

Dear Surpazan:

We, the Parish Council of the Holy Cross Armenian Apostolic Church of Greater
Lawrence, feel that a grave injustice has fallen on Father Manuel Yergatian,

a member priest of the St. James Armenian Brotherhood in Jerusalem. The
Turkish government, without any evidence of crimes committed against the Turkish
state, has arrested and imprisoned Father Manuel. We feel that this imprison-
ment is by every standard of the civilized world harsh, unfair, and devoid of
any consideration of his human rights.

We therefore propose that a letter be sent from the Diocesan Council of the
Armenian Church of America to the following offices of this nation and the
world requesting their condemnation of this unjust action by the Turkish
Government and its courts. We also propose a letter ofsupport requesting
the immediate release of Father Manuel from prison.

President of the United States United Nations Secretary General

National Council of Churches Amnesty International

World Council of Churches Human Rights Commission

Speaker of the House Secretary of State

Church of England Vatican

Respectfully,

¢
Michael Bogosia Very Reverend Bardt Yeretzian
Chairman, Parish Council Pastor & President

P.S. This proposal was submitted by us to the Proposal Committee of the
Diocesan Assemblyprior to the Diocesan Assembly held in Chicago., For
reasons given to us this proposal was not presented to the floor.

cc:  Rev. Mampre Kouzouian, Chairman
Diocesan Council



March 8, 1984

The Very Reverend #Father Baref Yeretzian
Pagtor, Holy Cross Armenian Church

54 Last Havernill Sitreet

Lawrence, Masas, 0184}

Dese Father Baret:

H.8. Archbishop Torkom Mancogian has accepted your 1983 Parish Annual
Report, and enclosed iz his letter of approval.

In preparing your next year's repori, please indicate ithe property
value under the column “Assets®,

Thenk you for submititing vour repert in time and complete with all
the requested documents.

Respectiully,

Michael M. Xermian
Director



February 5, 1985

Ms. Beatrice Townsend, Secretary
Holy Cross Armenian Church

54 East Haverhill Street
Lawrence, MA 01841

Dear Ms. Townsend:

This will acknowledge receipt of your letter of January 17.
You mention in your letter that an additional contribution to
the Ethiopian Fund is enclosed and that we should credit the
Gulezian gift to the Holy Cross Fund.

Please note that you had enclosed only one check with this
letter, for $10.00 received from Mr. Gulezian, which was credited
to the Holy Cross Fund.

Kindly let us know if you had overloocked to enclose another
check.

Sincerely,

Sylvia Terzibashian
Secretary to the Primate

cc. Very Rev. Fr. Baret Yeretzian, Pastor(



April 10, 1985

Mr. Charles Kochakian
Chairman of the Parish Council
Holy Cross Armenian Church

54 East Haverhill Street
Lawrence, MA 01841

Dear Mr. Kochakians

The Parish Council of St. Sahag & St. Mesrob Armenian Church
of Providence, Rhode Island, in a letter dated March 25, 1985,
have informed us that it was decided to extend an invitation to
the Very Rev. Fr. Baret Yeretzian to serve as their parish priest.

Fr. Baret Yeretzlan has consented to serve as Pastor of
Providence parish, and he is expected to assume his pastoral
responsibilities on June 3, 1985,

We shall communicate with you regarding the appointment
of a new pastor for your parish.

May the Lord bless you and the members of your parish
_ecouncil with His love and wisdom.

Prayerfully,

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian
Primate



Lo

June 12, 1985

Father Terenig Kondralian
P.O. BRox 111104
Miami, FL 33111

Dear Der Hayr:

Per our telephone conversation Saturday, June 8th, I am
confirming with this letter the planned visitation to our church
on the last weekend of June.

As mentioned, plans have been made to have you meet with
our Parish Council and Delegates on Saturday of that weekend to
further pursue the prospects of having you as the pastor of the
Holy Cross Armenian Church of Lawrence, Mass. We have informed
our parish that you will be celebrating the Divine Liturgy in our
church as our gquest celebrant on Sunday, June 30th.

If there are any questions or changes, please let me know
as soon as possible. I will be in touch with you by telephone
earlier in that week. .

Sincerely yours,
Charles R. Kochakian, Chairman

Parish Council

ccs: Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate ¢~
Very Rev. Baret Yeretzian, Vicar
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HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH OF GREATER LAWRENCE

54 E. HAVERHILL STREET, LAWRENCE. MASSACHUSETTS 01841 — 683-9942

July 19, 1985

Mr. Michael M. Kermian

Diocese of the Armenian Church
630 Second Avenue

New York, New York 10016-4885

Dear Mr. Kermian:

As of June 1, 1985, the Holy Cross Armenian Church has been
without a priest. Therefore, we feel our assessment should be
adjusted to reflect this change for the months of June, July,
and until we have a clergy.

Sincerely,

02

Robert L ownsend
Treasurer
T
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54 E. Haverhill Street ¢ _awrence, Massachusetts 01841 o (G1¥) 683-9942
508
Reverend Zenob Nalbandian

Pastor

July 27, 1988

Ms. Syraun Palvetezian

Diocese of the Armenian Church
630 Second Avenue

New York, New York 10016-4885

Dear Ms. Palvetezian:

This is to inform you that the area code for the Holy Cross
Armenian Church in Lawrence, MA. was recently changed to

508.
Sincerely,
\ié" 793 L’L\%Lov Iy &
/  Beatrice Townsend
Secretary
b
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54 E. Haverhill Street » Lawrence, Massachusetts 01841 »(508)683-9942
Reverend Zenob Nalbandian

Pastor

July 6, 1989

His Eminence Archbishop Torkom Manoogian
Primate of the Diocese of the Armenian Church
630 Second Avenue

New York, New York 10016-4885

Dear Serpazan:

Enclosed is a copy of the original letter dated April 25, 1989 our church sent to the
Diocese regarding the newly elected members of the Parish Council of the Holy Cross
Armenian Church of Lawrence, Ma.

ﬂmﬁ:zi@ ‘9%&&@“;?;
Melik Krekorian

Parish Council Chairman

enc.
K:p





